Tri-Township Park District

Troy, lllinois 62294
MINUTES - TRI-TOWNSHIP PARK DISTRICT

The regular monthly meeting of the Tri-Township Park District
board of Commissioners was convened at the Pavillion meeting room
on April 21, 1981 with president Russell Wiesemeyer presiding.
Commissioners answering present to the roll call were Arth, Foucek,
Langenwalter, Leonard and Wiesemeyer. Attorney Cadagin, Roy Lee,
Mike Scroggins and Howard Woods were also present.

Mike Scroggins approached the Board on belalf of the Triad
baseball team to confirm reservation for May 14, 1981 for the large
baseball diamond.

Roy Lee stated his concern avout the condition of the backstop
on the large ball diamond.

A discussion on the purchase of bleachers for the large ball
diamond followed., The Board reviéewed several offerings from
different companies. Motion was made by Commissioner Foucek to
purchase four sets of fifteen foot, five row aluminum bleachers with
hot dipped galvanized frames from Bergfield Recreation, Inc. for
$2,712,00, Motion was seconded by Commissioner Langenwalter and
carried., Mr., Lee agreed to contact Lanahan Construction for a bid on
rehabilitation of the dugouts.

Commissioner Wiesemeyer advised the Board that he had received
a call from Dwayne Zobrist, homecoming committee chairman, concerning
lighting in the Park. Although no request was made to use the Park
for the Homecoming activity, there is a strong possibility that
a future requirement may exist.

Attorney Cadigan informed the Board that there is a portion of
the roadway to Route 162 that has been dedicated to the City.
However Commissioner Leonard reported that the City has no record
of this., Attorney Cadagin will check with the City Attorney on
the matter.

Commissioner Wiesemeyer adivsed the Board that Attorney Terry
Francis had offered to donate some vacant lots in the High Meadows
subdivision to the Park. The Board vetoed the offer in view of
additional caretaker expense.

Tim Schnoeker's name was submitted as a candidate for helper to
Mr. Semanisin. Commissioner Arth moved to hire Tim at the minimum
wage, confirmation of which will be researched by Attorney Cadagin.
Motion was secondedd by Commissioner Foucek and carried.

Commissioner Wiesemeyer suggested that the lake could be
stocked with fish. The possibility of assistance from the
Conservation Department will be researched on this matter.
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The Treasurer's report was read and the bills were presented.
Motion to accept treasurer's report and pay bills was made by
Commissioner Arth, seconded by Commissioner Leonard and carried.

Commissioner Wiesemeyer reported that he and Commissioner
Leonard had convassed the vote for Commissioner Foucek, who won
the recent election for Park Board Member.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 P.M.
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